A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota, Lake Chapter
	Date:
	Nov 2nd, 2019
	Location:
	Red Vest in Rockford, MN, 3pm


	President:
	Jim Kosse
	X
	Sergeant at Arms: 
	Dan Arne
	X

	Vice President:
	Karen May
	X
	
	Nikki Arne
	X

	Chapter Rep:
	Todd Riba
	X
	
	Colleen Johnson
	

	Treasurer:
	Cyndi Buttweiler
	X
	
	Dave Truax
	X

	Secretary:
	Maureen O’Hern
	X
	
	Scott Trout
	X


	Total numbers of members attending:
	31
	Guests:
	0

	Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance:
	Jim K.
	Mtg Start Time:
	2:59pm
	Mtg End Time:
	4:14pm


Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks:

Jim – Mack B. was presented with an appreciation gift, a knife from Trevino’s in the Black Hills, from Lake Chapter for his years of serving as the State Coordinator of A.B.A.T.E. on MN. Thank you, Mack. Welcome to our new member Krista.
Karen – Thank you to everyone who came out to the Toys for Tots and Ditch Pick up events.
Officer Reports:
Secretary’s report: Maureen O’Hern
	Motion to accept the minutes as written -
	Mitch B.
	2nd
	Dawn R.
	Motion passed.


Treasurer's Report: Cyndi Buttweiler
	Started October with
	
	$2,343.41

	
	
	

	Income:
	Member Education (Expert Class)
	100.00

	
	Memberships (September)
	116.00

	
	Member Donation
	80.00

	
	Toys for Tots
	600.00

	
	Memberships (October)
	100.00

	
	Grounded Hogs Presale tickets
	120.00

	
	Received from MRF Fund
	194.25

	
	Total:
	1,310.25

	
	
	 

	Expenses:
	Stamps
	11.00

	
	MRF Donation (MRF Fund 194.25 Checking 5.75)
	200.00

	
	Total:
	211.00

	
	
	

	October Ending Balance
	
	$3,442.66

	
	
	

	Earmarks:
	Care Package Postage
	$100.00

	
	CQ App Lake Chapter Support
	$50.00

	
	Grounded Hogs
	$500.00

	
	
	

	Petty Cash:
	
	$50.00

	MRF Donation Fund: 
	
	$0.00

	Chapter Gambling Fund: 
	
	$104.49

	Food Shelf Fund:
	
	$13.00

	Toys for Tots Fund: 
	
	$600.00

	Grand Total: 
	 
	$4,210.15

	
	
	

	
	Spendable
	$2,792.66


	Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report -
	Dawn R.
	2nd
	Jodi O.
	Motion passed.


Chapter Rep Report: Todd Riba – Mack B. will be the Legislative Director for the next 3 months only while candidates are being interviewed. ABATE U will focus on legislative get to know stuff. They are looking at having a sit-down dinner for $30 per plate or a buffet for $33 on Friday night. Please consider donating to the Motorcycle PAC so its good work can continue. ABATE U raffle tickets are available to buy /sign out. The new Gambling Manager is Dan Matzdorff, the Buddy Bear request forms must be back to Sharon by the January BOD whoever is the new Buddy Bear person will have to contact Dan with their contact info, we will have to earmark some of our gambling funds for the purchase of Buddy Bears. Membership as of the Oct BOD is 3150 we got 207 new members from Algona historically we have signed up 600+ members, anything you can do to help would be appreciated, if you work 2 shifts at the Algona Rally you get into the Algona Rally for free the next year. If you have a band in mind for the MN State Rally get ahold of Jon “Trashy” Smith. Randy Prochaska is the new Rally Chair & Keith “Smoker” Efron is the new Rally Vice Chair. Sand Dunes chapter is on inactive status anything you can do to help them out would be appreciated. Heartland STEAM is in Illinois this year ABATE of MN is looking to hold a class there if you have any ideas let Todd know. The new chapter Southeast LC is up and running and things are going well, Mississippi Valley is struggling so anything you can do to help them out please do so. Jon “Trashy” Smith will be doing the Passport run again this year. Mack B. won the MRF’s Lifetime Achievement award, congratulations Mack. The Road Noise needs bikes, member and businesses of the month please consider submitting something to the Road Noise. Lake Chapter made a motion to financially support ABATE of MN implementing the CQ Engage software the motion did pass. Rep. Nash’s son deployment will be coming to end so the items purchased with the pass the hat money will be stored until we decide where/when to send the next troop care packages.
Committee Reports, Vice President:
Membership: Scott Bitzer – No report
Special Events: Karen May – We collected $600 for the Toys for Tots we are still collecting toys/money for this cause. We requested Friday, Dec 6th for our TV appearance once a date is approved she will let us know. Grounded Hogs Saturday, Feb 8th 6-11pm tickets are available to be signed out. We don’t have a band, yet Karen is going to check out a member recommended band in a couple weeks. A sign-up sheet will be available at the next 3 meetings for food/work shifts for the GH party. Nikki passed around a preliminary design for the GH party you can preorder a shirt through the January meeting. We will have a garage sale during the Rails to Trails event at the Truax compound in Watertown next spring. Saturday June 13th is the proposed date for a summer run ending in a Hog Shoot.
Training and Education: Sherry Edgett – The intermediate course will be held Saturday, May 16th, 2020 pending instructor’s availability.
Products: Nikki Arne – after the GH party we will have some funds available to make more Lake Chapter logo shirts. Dan A. would like the names of any members that have passed on so that memorial patches can be made if need be. There is a patch in the works for Ken Kalway.
Public Relations: Mitch Backlund – Bowling for Kid’s Sake photos were passed around, Mitch handed out prizes from the bowling event. Scott T - $100, Jim K. – a signed Fran Tarkenton football, Cyndi B. – Harley Davidson pocket watch, Nancy D. – beer sign, Marianne N. – Harley Davidson decanter thank you to everyone who participated.
	Motion to accept the Committee reports -
	Dawn R.
	2nd
	Buzz P.
	Motion passed.


Other Reports, President:

MRF Report: Todd Riba – Thank you to Lake Chapter for renewing their sustaining membership. Gary Goracke received the State Representative of the Year award at the Meeting of the Minds, congratulations Gary. Anybody who lives in Rep. Dean Phillips’ district please contact him about signing on to the Profiling resolution. Todd will have Meeting of the Minds conference #’s at the January BOD, he shared that the comments about conference were overall positive. Every ABATE of MN chapter signed on to be sustaining members of the MRF before the conference. Thank you to everyone involved with putting this event together. Thank you to The Soldiers for Jesus Motorcycle Club, MN Motorcycle Dial-A-Ride, Motorcycle PAC of MN and the Heartland STEAM organization for supporting the conference. Thank you to every volunteer, chapter attendee, organization for supporting this conference it was awesome. Dawn – currently we have 115 cosponsors for the Profiling resolution the DC office is pounding the pavement getting more signers to the bill. Please consider becoming a member of the MRF.
Government Relations/Legislative Report: Todd Riba – Biker Day is Thursday Feb 27th, 2020 please consider attending this important event, our talking points are motorcycle profiling, increase to the motorcycle endorsement fee and an insurance bill for underinsured/uninsured motorist. Todd R. stepped down as the Legislative Director Mack B. will be the Legislative Director for the next 3 months as Jane interviews a replacement.
MN Motorcycle Safety Task Force: Monte Ohlrogge – Monte passed around 2 motorcycle safety insert ideas, next meeting is Nov 21st at 5pm at St. Paul College. Ottertail County picked up on Dan Arne’s idea about “I Spy the Biker Guy” to promote motorcycle awareness KARE 11 TV did a feature on the idea Jodi sent the link to her friends in the MRF so the idea is nationwide.
Dial-A-Ride: Mike Edgett – Please contact Mike if you like more information. Jodi – there were 66 pickups, 102 interventions, the Buffalo Ridge chapter is back up and running and is going to get back to being involved with DAR. Dial-A-Ride is looking for a Secretary and a Treasurer. If you have questions about DAR please contact Jodi. 930 packages of material were put together last weekend.
State Rally: Karen May – The next meeting is Saturday, Nov 16th, at 10am at the Monticello VFW. Attendance was up 171 people from last year, there were 207 day passes on Saturday, The Texas Hippie Coalition band brought a lot of interest to our rally.
Drawing of the Name Mike Edgett – Sheryl I. was the winner of the $5 off products coupon
Old Business: 
SJK Award – there weren’t any name submitted this year so there will be no award presented
2020 Garage Sale – possibly around the Rails for Trails event timeframe at the Truax compound Watertown or in the fall
2020 Lake Chapter Calendar – should be available at the January meeting
New Business: 
February, March meeting venues – See Upcoming Meetings
Member of the Year nominations – Nikki A., Scott B., & Karen M.
ABATE U – there was show of hands of who was interested in a dinner or buffet at ABATE U
Upcoming Meetings/Events:

Nov 30th – South Central Chapter’s Toys for Kids, Litchfield Eagles, Litchfield, 6pm

Dec 6th – KARE 11 TV Toys for Tots donation, 6pm (pending)

Dec 7th – Chapter meeting - Madigan’s Maple Lake, 3pm

Jan 4th – Chapter meeting - S.O.S. clubhouse, Cokato, 3pm

Feb 1st – Chapter meeting – The Hideout Bar & Grille (pending), Big Lake, 3pm

Feb 8th – Grounded Hogs, Rockford Township Hall 6pm – 11pm band 7pm - 11pm

Feb 27th – Biker Day at the Capitol, St. Paul
Mar 7th – Chapter meeting – Hollywood Roadhouse (pending), New Germany, 3pm
Apr 17th- 19th ABATE U in Alexandria
	Motion to adjourn -
	Jodi O.
	2nd
	Dave “Popeye” D.
	Motion Passed.


Respectfully submitted by Maureen O’Hern
	Motion passed at the
	Nov 2nd, 2019
	Meeting:


Motion to accept the minutes as written – Mitch B., 2nd Dawn R. - Motion passed
Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report – Dawn R., 2nd Jodi O. - Motion passed
Motion to accept the Committee reports – Dawn R., 2nd Buzz P. - Motion passed
Motion to adjourn – Jodi O., 2nd Dave “Popeye” D. - Motion passed
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